
The Highways and Transportation Authority (ACT) informs the general public that it proposes to adopt 
the REGULATIONS OF THE EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (PAE) OF THE HIGHWAYS AND 
TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY, with the purpose of fully complying with Law No. 167 of August 11, 
2002, as amended, known as “Law to Create the Employee Assistance Program in Government 
Agencies, Municipalities and Private Companies.” The Employee Assistance Program aims to offer 
the necessary assistance in managing adverse circumstances and restoring productivity. This goal is 
achieved by providing available professional help and suggesting alternatives aimed at reducing or 
solving these problems.solving these problems.

Citizens interested in reviewing and commenting on the Regulation may request a copy at the 
Procedures Management Section of the Administration Office, 7th Floor, located at the Roberto 
Sánchez Vilella Government Center, Stop 22, Santurce, Puerto Rico, during business hours, prior to 
payment of the corresponding photocopy rights or at no cost by accessing our website: http: 
www.act.pr.gov.

The PRHTA will provide a period of thirty (30) days, starting from the date of publication of this Notice 
to receive written comments from the public or to request in writing an oral hearing on the proposed 
action with the grounds that, in the opinion of the applicant make necessary the granting of said 
hearing to present their comments verbally.  Said comments shall be delivered to the Procedures 
Management Section, Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 4:00pm, except holidays.  Also, it could 
be mailed to the PO Box 42007, San Juan, PR 00940-2007 or through the following email: 
JoMelendez@act.pr.gov  

YourYour comments are very important, therefore, they will be thoroughly evaluated and, if considered 
appropriate, they will be included in the final document. 
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